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THE RURAL MUNICIPALITY OF MORRIS

The Council of the Rural Municipality of Morris held a special
meeting on Thursday, December 11, 1997 at 9:00 a.m. in the
Council Chambers of the R. M. of Morris.

Reeve Herm Martens presided.
Councillors present were: Ralph Groening, Stan Siemens, Kerry
Eidse, Arthur Dueck, Louis Palud.

The purpose of this special meeting was to continue with the
agenda from the December 10, 1997 regular meeting.

Council then met with Mr. Don Harder, our Public Works Foremen.
He discussed firstly the V-plow mount for Leo's motor grader

as it needed to be changed for the new motor grader. Council
decided that the requested amount of $2,400.00 was too high

and the Foreman is to negotiate a price of $1,500.00 to
$1,800.00. Mr. Harder mentioned that a new pressure washer is
needed for the shop and that he had received quotes from two
companies, Washex and Hotsy. Based on the prices given and the
product, Washex was felt to be the unit preferred to be
purchased.

Discussion was then on our Employee lay-offs and their going
onto Employment Insurance. There was also discussion on employees
working for the Municipality in the summer months and for another
company during the winter months. Also discussed were matters
such as employees banking overtime and holiday pay, lay-offs,
contracting. Council discussed the situation of standby time

and it was felt that there would be no standby time but that

the employees remaining for the winter be placed on 40 hour
weeks.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Ralph Groening:
#306/97. Resolved that we purchase a Washex pressure washer
in the amount of $4,427.00 plus taxes complete with automatic
shutdown and remote station with there being additional costs
for the electrical hookup being estimated at $410.23 plus taxes
and the gas hookup costing 956.00 plus taxes.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:
#307/97. Resolved that for the winter months, there shall be
winter lay-offs for the public works employees of the R. M.
of Morris and that the decision of which employees are to be
laid-off will be made in the near future.

Carried.

Council then recessed for lunch at 12:00 noon and reconvened
at approximately 1:00 p.m.

Council discussed the International Coalition Convention and
that Reeve Martens and Councillor Palud would be attending.

It was also suggested that someone from Sperling and Riverside
should attend this conference.

Council was presented with a letter from Mrs. Anita Pelland

and following a lengthy discussion regarding her dirt situation,
it was Council's decision that there would be no cash
compensation, but that the situation would be locked at again
in the spring.

Council discussed the matter of Ag-Expo and the situation of
it possibly leaving to Winnipeg. What, if anything, the
Municipality can do to help keep Ag-Expo.
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There was also some comments regarding the placement of an
advertisement in the Pembina Valley Development Corp. Industrial
Directory. The idea is thought to be positive but wasn't felt
to be able to be done at this time.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#308/97. Whereas Mr. Larry Skoglund has requested an extension
for his term as Morris Ambulance Coordinator ;

Therefore Be It Resolved that we agree to pay $2,083.35 to extend
the Morris Ambulance Coordinator term until March 31 , 1998 for
the Morris Ambulance Service.

Carried.

Moved by Louis Palud, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:
#309/97. Resolved that the R. M. of Morris consider cattails
as the number one noxious weed.

Carried. For 5
Against 1

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#310/97. Resolved that the purchase offer from Paula Melanson
for Lot 1-505 and Lot 15-427 in Lowe Farm in the amount of
$1,200.00 be now rejected.

Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:

#311/97. Resolved that the financial statement for November,

1997 be now adopted as presented by the Municipal Administrator.
Carried.

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Louis Palud:

#312/97. Resolved that the accounts for December 10, 1997 in
the amount of $1,221,359.43 be now approved for payment plus
the following additional accounts:

#5572 Arthur Dueck $258.10
#4473 Arthur Dueck $1,314.92
Carried. For 4
Against 2

Moved by Ralph Groening, Seconded by Kerry Eidse:

#313/97. Whereas the Rural Municipality of Morris plans to
undertake construction of an extension of the Rosenort sewer
and water lines along P.R. 205 east of Rosenort;

And Whereas an acceptable offer has been received from Siemens
Plumbing and Heating in the amount of $50 +305.58 for this
project;

Therefore Be It Resolved that the Council of the Rural
Municipality of Morris does now accept this tender bid from
Siemens Plumbing and Heating in the amount of $50,305.58 and
the Reeve and Municipal Administrator are hereby authorized
to sign necessary agreements for this project on behalf of the
R. M. of Morris.

Carried.

Moved by Stan Siemens, Seconded by Louis Palud:
#314/97. Whereas the Marsh River bridge on PTH 3, caused many
access difficulties during the 1997 flood;
And Whereas access east of Morris is essential for the residents
of the R. M. of Morris;
And Whereas M.E.M.O. funding may be available for such a project;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris request that
the Department of Highways improve this bridge by constructing
it higher and wider than it is currently.

Carried.
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Moved by Kerry Eidse, Seconded by Arthur Dueck:
#315/97. Whereas the people of the R. M. of Morris are having
traumatic problems using their cellular phones due to static,
weak signal and a number of dropped calls;
And Whereas this is unacceptable as in cases of emergency as
well as normal use;
Therefore Be It Resolved that the R. M. of Morris request that
M.T.S. Mobility find a solution and rectify this problem and
poor service, as soon as possible.

Carried.

Reeve Herm Martens mentioned to Council that the Manitoba Water
Commission would be attending a meeting with Council in the
next couple of months (date not yet set). He asked that each
member of Council present different issues to the Commission
on behalf of the Municipality.

Moved by Stan Siemens;
Resolved that the meeting be now adjourned at 3:30 p.m.

Municipal Administrator




